Department of Finance Ireland Correspondence

First email from Contact@Irldefrauded.com

From: Lead Investigator <contact@irldefrauded.com>

Sent: Sunday 23 February 2025 13:44

To: foi <foi@finance.gov.ie>; paschal.donohoe@oireachtas.ie

Cc: Lead Investigator <contact@irldefrauded.com>

Subject: Finance research questions

Dear Mr Donohue and team;

In recent years we have been researching various cases of bank and other frauds in Ireland in preparation for an upcoming documentary.

The attached questions have been prepared based upon the review of information shared with us and based on extensive research. As they may be discussed in our documentary, we are affording you an opportunity to respond formally. In the meantime, we reserve the right to publish our queries on our website and we are willing to include any response you may wish to provide.

If you would like to consider being interviewed on camera, we will provide you name to the Producer in conjunction with your response and the team at the production company will make the final decision.

Sincerely,

Martin O Cianain Ireland Defrauded 10 Stephens St PO Box 106 MA 01810, USA www.irldefrauded.com

Please reply with "Opt out" in the subject if you do not want to receive more emails.

Email response from: Foi@finance.gov.ie

Notice they also asked to Opt out of future emails

A Freedom of Information department does not want emails?

From: foi <foi@finance.gov.ie>

Sent: Friday, February 28, 2025 11:14 AM

To: Lead Investigator <contact@irldefrauded.com>; foi <foi@finance.gov.ie>

Subject: Opt Out

Dear Mr O'Cianain,

Thank you for email.

We will not be commenting on these questions.

Kind regards,

FOI Unit, Corporate Affairs

An Roinn Airgeadais

Department of Finance

Tithe an Rialtais, Sráid Mhuirfean Uachtarach, Baile Átha Cliath 2, D02 R583

Government Buildings, Upper Merrion Street, Dublin 2, D02 R583

www.finance.gov.ie

Tá an fhaisnéis atá sa ríomhphost seo (agus in aon cheangaltáin) faoi rún agus is don fhaighteoir/do na faighteoirí beartaithe é agus é/iad sin amháin. Mura tusa an faighteoir beartaithe, níor cheart duit an teachtaireacht seo ná aon chuid di a úsáid, a nochtadh, a chóipeáil, a dháileadh ná a choinneáil. Sa chás gur trí earráid a fuair tú an ríomhphost seo, tabhair fógra dom láithreach faoi sin agus scrios gach cóip den ríomhphost seo ó do ríomhchóra(i)s. Tabhair faoi deara go bhféadfaidh an ríomhphost seo agus aon fhreagra air bheith faoi réir iarraidh ar a eisiúint de bhun an Achta um Shaoráil Faisnéise

The information contained in this email (and in any attachments) is confidential and is designated solely for the attention and use of the intended recipient(s). If you are not an intended recipient of this email, you must not use, disclose, copy, distribute or retain this message or any part of it. If you have received this email in error, please notify me immediately and delete all copies of this email from your computer system(s). Please note that this email and any reply thereto may be subject to a request for release pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act.

2nd email to Department of Finance

From: Lead Investigator <contact@irldefrauded.com>

Sent: Friday, February 28, 2025 1:36 PM

To: foi <foi@finance.gov.ie>

Cc: paschal.donohoe@oireachtas.ie <paschal.donohoe@oireachtas.ie>; Lead Investigator

<contact@irldefrauded.com>

Subject: Research

Dear Sir or Madam

I acknowledge receipt of your email.

For our records and most importantly, in light of transparency for the Irish taxpayer, please provide the name of the official within the Department of Finance who has generated this response.

Please also explain the legal basis upon which an FOI Unit within the Corporate Affairs division of the Department of Finance is in a position to opt out of receiving emails. The primary objectives of any FOI Unit are to promote transparency in government operations by ensuring that information is accessible to the public as well as accountability to determisconduct.

An FOI Unit plays a crucial role in fostering an open and informed society and by not providing a Department official's name and not providing any responses to our questions indicates that the Department of Finance has matters to hide from Irish taxpayers, leaving us with a sense of unease.

We will pass the questions to journalists in Ireland and ask them to pursue on our behalf and will share your feedback from this email with the documentary maker.

Sincerely,

Martin O Cianain Ireland Defrauded 10 Stephens St PO Box 106 MA 01810, USA www.irldefrauded.com